
                                                                                 Minutes of meeting on 3.1.2024

Minutes of 2024/25 Budget Meeting of Brocton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 3 January 2024, at Brocton Village Hall, Old Acre Lane, Brocton.  Meeting commenced at 7.35pm.

Councillors who attended meeting: 
Cllr R Bates (Chairman), Mrs B Smith (Vice Chairman), Mrs A Pugh, Mrs E Faunch and Mrs G Thomson (arrived at 7.50pm).
1/24
Apologies – all Cllrs in attendance.
2/24
PUBLIC OPEN SESSION – no Public attended.
3/24
BUDGET 2024/25
a. The DRAFT budget for 2024/25, as prepared by the Clerk in November/December 2023 was further reviewed and the following changes were approved:
1. SLCC subscription was reduced to £144.00, following confirmation of costs received by Clerk.

2. Council’s Asset maintenance allocation was increased to £1,000.00.  This will allow for the Parish Notice Board on Pool Lane, which is in an unsafe condition, to be replaced.  Cost of replacement Notice Board will be funded partly from this allocation (£500.00) and the remainder of the cost will be met by Parish Council Reserves.

3. Community Events budget for 2024/25 will be reduced to £600.00.

4. Parish Meeting expenses budget will be reduced to £25.00. 

After discussion, it was resolved to increase the Precept request for 2024/25 to £15,200.00, which includes the Government Grant allocation. This will result in an annual increase of £1.34 per annum for an average Band D property on the previous year.  Cllrs noted this increase was necessary to meet increased costs, which included: grass cutting costs, Audit fees, Insurance costs.  It will also allow for the planned improvements to the play park to commence, with the fencing being upgraded  (Parish Council Reserves will be also be utilised) and the unsafe Notice Board on Pool Lane to be replaced.  Cllrs approved the Clerk progress the Precept request, as agreed, with Stafford Borough Council.
Action – Clerk
4/24
CLERKS APPRAISAL
a. Cllrs Mrs Smith and Mrs Thomson provided an update to full Council following the completion of the Clerks Appraisal for 2023.  No concerns were raised and Cllrs expressed their satisfaction with all the work the Clerk does for the Parish Council and recognised her professionalism, great work with community events and responsiveness to last minute changes.  It was noted the Clerk is a true asset to the Parish Council, has produced excellent work throughout the year and is very supportive.
Meeting ended at 8.45pm
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